

École Élémentaire Sunshine Hills Elementary 11285 Bond Blvd

Delta, B.C. V4E 1N3 Fax: 604-594-3815

Tel: 604-594-8491 Fax: 604-594-3815 https://deltalearns.ca/ecolesunshinehills http://sh.deltasd.bc.ca/home

January 15, 2024,

Dear Parents/Guardians of Grade 7 Students:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you of the process for registering your Grade 7 child at his/her school for Grade 8 starting in September 2024. In order to streamline the non-catchment/non-district process the district is allowing continuing Grade 7 students in their current elementary school to be automatically approved to their current school's Secondary School.

The Secondary School for ALL Grade 7 French Immersion students currently attending Sunshine Hills Elementary is: BURNSVIEW SECONDARY SCHOOL

The Secondary School for <u>ALL Grade 7 English</u> students currently attending Sunshine Hills Elementary is: SEAQUAM SECONDARY SCHOOL

Kindly note, if you plan on having your child attend another school other than the feeder school mentioned above, please advise the office in writing via email (<u>sunshinehills.elem@deltaschools.ca</u>) before January 27, 2024.

Please see below for Parent Information Meetings schedule for Burnsview and Seaquam Secondary School. The purpose of these meetings will be to explain course selection and the registration process.

Parent Information Night Dates for the Different High Schools

Burnsview

Thursday, January 25th

7:00 p.m.

Seaquam

Wednesday, January 24th

6:00 p.m.

<u>IMPORTANT</u>

If you would like your child to attend a different Delta school, please note that non-catchment and non-district application forms are available on-line starting on **February 5**, **2024**. Applications received prior to **March 1**, **2024** will be considered along with all other applications in this category. If you have questions about catchment areas or non-catchment requests, please contact the school office. You might also wish to refer to the district website at http://web.deltasd.bc.ca.

I look forward to working with you to ensure that your child has a successful transition into Secondary School.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Hanlon
Principal / Directrice